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TO: Good Neighbor Program Officers 
Texas Public Institutions of Higher Education 

FROM: DeChà Reid 
Director, Financial Aid Services 

DATE: February 23, 2021 

RE: FY 2022 (2021-22) Good Neighbor Program 

The 2021-22 (FY 2022) Good Neighbor Program (GNP) recommendation form is now available 
through the CBPASS portal. The deadline to submit GNP recommendation forms is March 15, 
2021. To help institutions navigate through eligibility determination and the submission 
process, enclosed are GNP program guidelines and recommendation instructions that include 
this year's data requirements needed for each eligible applicant being submitted through 
CBPass. 

IMPORTANT: An applicant must be a bona fide, native-born citizen and resident of the 

eligible country being submitted. If an applicant previously received an award through the 
Good Neighbor Program and has a variance between their country of birth, citizenship and 
residency, their recommendation will be reviewed individually by THECB once it’s submitted. 

For questions, please contact Financial Aid Services at (844) 792-2640 or CONTACT US (select 
the “Financial Aid Question” under Contact Reason). 

Enclosed: GNP Online Recommendation Instructions - FY 2022 

GNP Guidelines 

cc: Directors of Financial Aid 

AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY EMPLOYER 

https://www1.highered.texas.gov/CBPass/default.cfm
https://www1.thecb.state.tx.us/Apps/CRAFT/Home/Create
https://reportcenter.highered.texas.gov/agency-publication/guidelines-manuals/gnp-fy-2022-online-recom-instruct/
https://reportcenter.highered.texas.gov/agency-publication/guidelines-manuals/good-neighbor-program-gnp-guidelines/

